
TOWN OF BELGIUM 
BOARD OF APPEALS 

February 13, 2012 
 
 
Call to Order:  A meeting of the Board of Appeals of the Town of Belgium was held on Monday, 
February 13, 2012, in the Town Hall at 814 Main Street, Belgium.  Chairman Alvin Schueller called 
the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.   
 
Also Present:  Al Weyker, Gerry Gantner, John Bowers, John Riordan, Charlie Parks, Angie 
Desotelle, Al Burmesch, Peter Burmesch, Dan Large, Al Poull and Ginger Murphy. 
 
Variance Request:  Clarence & Sidonia Burmesch Trust, c/o Angie Desotelle, 1514 and 1520 Cty 
Rd A, Belgium WI  53004.  The Burmesch’s are requesting a road frontage variance of 104 ft. as 
opposed to 150 ft. required per Section 3.3 of the Zoning Ordinance. 
 
At a meeting on January 18, 2012, the Plan Commission unanimously agreed to recommend 
approval of their proposed land division to allow separate ownership of 1514 and 1520 Cty Rd A 
with the acquisition of an additional two acres.  They have made arrangements to acquire the 
additional acreage to make both buildings on the property possess 1 ½ acres, but now they need a 
variance due to the road frontage being only 104’ for each building. 
 
Al Burmesch explained the reason for the variance is due to road frontage after the land division 
will be 104’ for each property.  Al Weyker asked for clarification of how some of the homesteads 
were zoned A-2.  Charlie explained that after the ordinance required 35 acres in the ag district, 
those parcels less than 35 acres were zoned A-2 – a legal, nonconforming, agricultural parcel 
 
Charlie explained the buildings are supposed to have 150’ of road frontage.  Weyker asked if he 
sees if this will create any type of precedence.  Charlie stated he got to the Plan Commission (PC) 
meeting late, but he would have voted against it due to the fact that the ordinance does not allow 
any additional A-2 parcels to be created without the consolidation of farms.  The PC had already 
voted that it was in the best interest of the Town to allow two properties in order for both of the 
buildings to be utilized rather than one home on the property.  Weyker thinks it is not odd to have a 
property with these dimensions.  Charlie reexamined the Jay Rd. schoolhouse decision that did not 
allow the schoolhouse to be converted to a residence and split from the primary residence.  
Weyker felt this was a different situation being there are two existing homes on the property and 
not an abandoned schoolhouse.  The purchase of the additional acreage will make this property 
more conforming in the A-2.    If it was sold as one property it would still be a nonconforming 
property.   Each building has its own septic.  Dan Large felt there is no downside to allowing these 
buildings to be separated because the Town would take advantage of having two taxpaying 
properties instead of renting one building.  Spot zoning is understandable in the big picture but 
these buildings are existing residences.  John Riordan read the Board of Appeals Handbook for an 
area variance.  The three criteria are percentage of area.  Their request is about 1/3 of the area for 
a variance,  2.  hardship, and 3. unique physical property limitations. This it has unique physical 
properties due to the fact that it was a shoe factory many years ago.   Peter Burmesch asked about 
nonconforming lots and the rules for building new and Charlie referred to the Ordinance.  Weyker 
asked if it would be allowed to operate the factory again.  Charlie stated that a business would 
have to be agriculture related in the A-1 district.  Alvin asked for a motion 
 
Weyker feels that bringing the property up to a conforming parcel is more important than having 
150’ frontage.  Charlie stated that is exactly what the Plan Commission had decided.  This property 
was inherited and makes this a unique request.  John Riordan wants to stick to the Ordinance.   
Al Poull asked if the Burmesch’s sold the land as is, would the new owner be able to ask for this 
same variance and land division and that answer is no due to the change of ownership.  The 
additional land would need to be purchased and a land division survey done within 6 months. 
Motion by Weyker to allow the road frontage variance, second by Bowers – Weyker, Bowers, 
Schueller and Gantner voted in favor.  Riordan voted to deny. 
 
Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 
       Respectfully Submitted 
       Ginger Murphy, Clerk 


